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RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES 04/10/2017 

 

Attendees: 

Keith Begun, Chair 

Linda Cournoyer, Member 

Erin Deforge, Member 

Jay Duffner, Member 

Sarah Gibbons, ASYS Board Member 

Theresa Richards 

Cliff Bailey 

Tina Le Page, Administrative Assistant 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:07pm.   

 

Bills were signed and approved as attached.  The following discussions ensued. 

 

 Ayer Shirley Youth Soccer 
The Boys ¾ C team now has 2 coaches, Austin Bradstreet and Thom LaGrutta.  Linda is working 

on getting credentials ready for MYSA.  Special paper needs to be ordered to print the lanyards.  

Johnathan Peckham donated wood to build new benches for the fields and Jonathan DeForge is 

volunteering his time and skill to build some.   Jay also volunteered to set up the nets on goals.   

 

 Shirley Youth Soccer 

Jay Duffner mentioned the income from the soccer gear swap was put into the gift fund. CORI 

checks need to be done on Shirley Youth Soccer coaches.  Jay is arranging some games with Sarah 

Gibbons. 

 

 Yoga 

Linda mentioned the yoga program is over and that there have been several people who are 

interested in continuing taking classes with the newest instructor, Krystin Hicks.  New forms will 

be made up to start a class as soon as April 19.  Tina will email her to ask her to invoice us as 

Mary Lance did in order for her to get paid. 

 

 Control Audit 
Keith mentioned that the Control Audit report may be presented at the Board of Selectmen’s 

meeting tonight and he would like to attend that.  Tina mentioned that Dick Hingston created new 

forms for her to do turnovers with that would make life easier and take less time. 
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 Penguins 
Theresa mentioned there would be a meet April 30 with Swymfit.  She also informed the board 

that the Benjamin Hill Pool would have the same rates next year with no raise in fees.  She is 

looking into getting T-shirts made up from Henderson’s and has quotes from Blue Heron and 

Henderson’s.  Cliff and Theresa will attend a league meeting tomorrow night.  They also have a 

few new coaches to do CORI checks on. 

 

Next meeting to be held on April 24
th

. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:15pm. 
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